Sent: 15/06/2021 5:41:50 PM
Subject: Development proposal DA2021/0680

Re: Development @ 16 Barangaroo St North Balgowlah

Hi,

I would like to add my voice to the concerns about the child care facility being planned at 16
Barangaroo.

I am not sure if this has been clearly stated enough: This is not an appropriate site for a child care
facility, or a restaurant, or a mechanic's shop (all of which would provide the same level of traffic and
noise for the most part- but add in more little kids who have no road sense or may have not learned
"inside voices").

Parking: I am not sure if the council members have ever had children in day care? Not only do people
drop off and pick up children (20 -really?) but they have little mothers day parties/Christmas get-
togethers / other special days for parents to come to.

Imagine potentially 20 cars (grandparents as well??) parking in an already packed, busy road. You can
only drive 1 car at a time down Worrobil st.

Noise: At the moment there is a huge issue around the bowling club in North Balgowlah and noise from
children. Not to digress, but this is a residential area.

The noise from the children/carers/parents etc in a small backyard which backs onto 6 apartments (ours)
plus neighbours impacts 14 people in my building plus neighbours (with children sleeping) beside them.
Most of us are at home most of the day with COVID, changes to work etc. My daughter works nights -
so no more sleeping for her?




